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ABSTRACT: A mounting plate for providing 1imited play in 
any direction for a ?uorescent lampholder for a U-shaped 
lamp. 
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FLUORESCENT LAMP HOLDER MOUNTING 

BACKGROUND OF THE INVENTION 

This invention relates to a mounting plate for providing 
limited play in any direction for a lamp socket for a bent or U 
shaped ?uorescent tube. Such tubes have an almost unlimited 
number of small misalignments and therefore require mount 
ing sockets which will tolerate such misalignments and still 
provide good electrical contact with the lamp end pins and 
good mechanical support. Several approaches have been at 
tempted, but none has proven entirely satisfactory. For exam 
ple, the sockets have been loose-riveted to a standard mount 
ing plate or else have been mounted on nylon spacers and the 
spacers have been screwed to standard mounting plates. In the 
?rst approach, the sockets are permanently attached, the 
rivets provide a very poor reliability and uniformity of per 
formance, and the sockets can not be moved easily to accom 
modate lamps of differing widths (standard widths are now 3% 
inches between ends and 6 inches between ends, with up to 
plus or minus lla-inch tolerance in this dimension alone). In the 
second approach, the sockets tend to fall off during relamping. 
One of the objects of this invention is to provide a mounting 

means for a U-shaped ?uoresc'ent tube which will overcome 
the de?ciencies noted in the foregoing prior art devices. 
Another object is to provide such a means which is easy to 

manufacture and to use. 
Other objects will occur to those skilled in the art in the 

light of the following description and accompanying drawing. 

SUMMARY OF THE INVENTION 

In accordance with this invention, generally stated, a 
?uorescent lampholder mounting is provided which comprises 
a plate having a socket wire aperture in it, a pair of ?ngers at 
one edge of the aperture for loosely trapping a screw boss in 
the lampholder, and a second aperture through which a 
fastener holds the lampholder loosely, the second aperture 
being substantially larger than the shank of the fastener. In the 
preferred embodiment the fastener is a shoulder screw having 
a shoulder which is somewhat thicker than the thickness of the 
mounting plate. Also in the preferred embodiment the second 
aperture is rectangular. Also in the preferred embodiment the 
mounting plate includes a turned ?ange having a slot in it 
adapted to accept a fastener to permit the mounting to be 
shifted laterally to accommodate lamps of different widths. 

BRIEF DESCRIPTION OF THE DRAWINGS 

In the drawings, FIG. I is an exploded view in perspective of 
one illustrative embodiment of lampholder mounting of this 
invention, together with a lampholder to be supported by the 
mounting; 

FIG. 2 is a view in rear elevation of the mounting and 
lampholder of FIG. 1; 

FIG. 3 is a view in side elevation, partly cut away, of the 
mounting and lampholder of FIGS. 1-2; and 

FIG. 4 is a bottom plan view of the mounting and 
lampholder of FIGS. 1-3. 

DESCRIPTION OF THE PREFERRED EMBODIMENT 

Referring now to the drawings for one illustrative embodi 
ment of mounting of this invention, reference numeral 1 in 
dicates a lampholder being held to a mounting bracket 2 by a 
screw 3. The lampholder 1 may be of standard molded plastic 
construction and may include a hollow cupped casing 11 hav 
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2 
ing lamp sockets 12 in its forward, closed, face, and a pair of 
wires 13 emerging from its rear, open, face. A screw boss 14 is 
provided in the upper edge of the casing 11 whereas the lower 
edge of the casing is broadened to encompass a threaded hole 
15. A sheet plastic spacer I6 is riveted to the casing substan 
tially within the cup of the casing. 
The mounting bracket 2 is formed of sheet metal and in 

cludes a ?at face 20 having an upper aperture 22 and a lower 
rectangular a rture 23. A pair of ?ngers 21 struck out at the 
upper edge 0 the upper aperture loosely trap the screw boss 
14 when the rear face of the lampholder l is placed ?ush 
against the ?at face 20. The screw 3 includes a shoulder 31 
which has a diameter substantially less than the height of the 
rectangular lower aperture 23. By way of example, the lower 
aperture may be 0.250 inch high and 0.312 inch wide and the 
shoulder 31 may have a diameter of about 0.187 inch. The 
sheet metal may be l8-gauge steel and the shoulder may be 
about 0.055 inch thick. 
The lampholder is mounted to the mounting bracket simply 

by slipping the wires 13 through the upper aperture 22 and 
tightening the screw 3 in the threaded hole 15. The screw and 
?ngers allow the lampholder ample freedom to accommodate 
any misalignment within manufacturing tolerances but permit 
only very limited movement in any direction. 
The mounting bracket 2 also includes a pair of lateral wings 

24 and a lower ?ange 25. The lower ?ange 25 is provided with 
a slot 26 which is proportioned to accept a rivet, not shown, by 
which it is slidably mountable on a ?xed structure, not shown. 
When thus mounted, the bracket may be moved easily from 
one lateral position to another by grasping the wings 24. If the 
slot 26 is made 2% inches long from the center of end curva 
ture to the center of end curvature, only one of each pair of 
mounting brackets needs to be made slidable, and any 
problem of the bent tube slipping laterally with the lamphol 
ders is obviated. 7 

It will be seen that I have provided a simple, secure and ef 
fective mounting means for ?uorescent lampholders which 
must be given many degrees of freedom. Numerous variations 
in the mounting means, within the scope of the appended 
claims will occur to those skilled in the art in the light of the 
foregoing description. 

Having thus described the invention, what is claimed and 
desired to be secured by Letters Patent is: 

l. A ?uorescent lampholder mounting comprising a plate 
having a socket wire aperture and a second aperture below the 
socket wire aperture, a pair of ?ngers at an upper edge of the 
socket wire aperture, said pair of ?ngers being proportioned 
and spaced apart to trap loosely a screw boss in a lampholder, 
and a fastener extending through the second aperture, said 
fastener having a shank part substantially smaller than the 
second aperture, said fastener being adapted to hold the 
lampholder loosely to the plate. 

2. The mounting of claim 1 wherein the fastener is a 
shoulder screw having a shoulder which is thicker than the 
thickness of said plate. 

3. The mounting of claim 2 wherein the second aperture is 
rectangular, the height of said second aperture being less than 
its width. 

4. The mounting of claim 1 including a turned ?ange on a 
horizontal margin of the plate and a slot in said ?ange adapted 
to receive a fastener for mounting the plate slidably on a ?xed 
structure to accommodate lamps of different widths. 

S. The mounting of claim 4 wherein the length of the slot is 
between about 2% and 3 inches. 
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